

Bremerton Marina Draft Finger Pier Repair Questions

1. Question Received 5/3: Under the bid document’s scope of work the first bullet point states “evaluation of the failed finger pier conditions, pile box, and existing as build engineering, and specifications drawings.” Please corroborate the assumption that the intent of the bid is to replace the damage based on the original as build conditions shown on bid documents is correct, and that there is no need for the contractor to carry any engineering design for the repair work. Please confirm or advise if differently.
Answer: The bid documents intended the project to be a direct reattachment of the existing finger pier to the existing A-dock, the intent of the bid documentation was a direct replacement of existing materials.   Repair/replacement/recreation of any necessary components was intended to rely upon existing engineered drawings.  Note: the existing pile box is still located at the base of the existing pile (underwater) and may be reused or repaired if determined as feasible.  No new engineering was anticipated in reproduction or reattachment of the existing components.
2. Question Received 5/3: Bullet point #4 talks about preparation of the float sections for repair, please confirm if the extent of the finger float repairs required are limited to: clearing and removal of marine growth, installing the finger float in place, replacing the pile hoop and replacing the failed post tensioning. 

Answer: The bid documents noted clearing and removal of growth, and anticipated positioning of float and any adjustment to connect the repaired/replaced pile box to the float. 

3. Question Received 5/3: Please provide the steel specifications for the fabrication of the pile hoop.

Answer: Please refer to drawing PG4FING_30 for the specifications of the pile box/hoop.   Note: the existing pile box is still located at the base of the existing pile (underwater) and may be reused or repaired if determined as feasible.  No new engineering was anticipated in reproduction or reattachment of the existing components. 

4. Question Received 5/3: Please provide the post tension specifications for the post tension components and tension requirements.

Answer: This emergency finger pier reattachment repair is in response to a failure that occurred this spring.  This was not a planned capital project.   The original specifications for the post tension components were provided in the field during the construction of the marina during 2006-2007.   At this time, the Port is still working to identify and locate those post tension specification on-site records, if available.
